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WELCOME TO KINDERMUSIK® IMAGINE THAT!

Noora and I look forward to welcoming you and your child to his/her Imagine That! class on Tuesdays at 6:15 pm or Saturdays at 10:45 am at 3289 Kodiak St. The class is 45 minutes in length. The children will be on their own with Noora for the first 30-35 minutes and the parents and siblings are invited to join us for SHARING TIME for the last 15 minutes of class. Parents sometimes need to attend the first few classes with their child until he/she feels secure in the new environment. That is OK.
IMAGINE THAT! includes four different semesters (15 weeks each) of music for children 3½ to 5 years of age.   There are four different semesters of Imagine That! : See What I Saw; Toys I make, Trips I take; Hello Weather, Let’s Play Together! ; Cities! Friendly Faces, Busy Places.  Registration is ongoing as long as there is room in the class.
SHARING TIME: Join us for the last 10-15 minutes of every class:
Join us for sharing time around:

 6:45 PM for Tuesday's class
11:15 AM for Saturday's class
Noora will open the door to the waiting room to signal for you to come in.  You and any siblings are encouraged to come into the classroom and join in the activities.  Have a seat on the floor and enjoy this special time with your child!  Please refrain from conversing with other adults at this time.  Your child may ignore you when you come in or stop and run to you ‑ follow your child's lead.  Children this age often behave very differently when their parents come in.  Observe what interests your child.  Actively participate and pay attention‑ your child needs to see that you value singing and dancing, and that what the class is doing is important.  Typically, we will do circle dances, play musical games and explain the home activity while parents are in class.
Returning Students:  If you were in the Imagine That! Program last term, bring your turquoise back pack to your first class. Leave your other books, CDs and instruments at home and come with an empty bag.
Home Materials: Your child will receive her/his materials at the first class.  Remember to bring your child’s turquoise Kindermusik backpack to every class with any item called for in the week’s home activity.  The storybooks, activity book, play set and CDs should remain at home.

Important guidelines:

· Plan to bring your child to class on time – It is upsetting to your child to arrive late.
· If you arrive a few minutes early, allow your child to play in the waiting area under your supervision
· Please make sure that your child has gone to the bathroom before class begins. At this age, when one has to go, they all have to go!
· Wash Hands: We ask everyone to wash or disinfect your hands before entering the classroom.
•    We will disinfect all materials that we use in class with Benefect* after every class to reduce the chance of transmission of bacteria and viruses; so don’t worry if your child wants to mouth them.  

*Facts about Benefect:

-The First & Only Botanical Disinfectant in North America 


-Kills Over 99.99% of Bacteria, Mould & Fungal Spores


-No Rinse or Wipe Required


-No Warning Labels or First Aid Statements
•    If you or your child is sick please stay home in order to prevent the spread of viruses and bacteria.
•    Attendance: Let us know when you will be absent, so that I can plan accordingly.
· If necessary with a new group of students on the first day we will invite parents to come in with their child for the first 5-10 minutes of the class, then leave the class for about 20 minutes (please wait in the waiting room) and finally return at the end for the last 15 minutes or so.  This will allow the children to say goodbye to their parents all at once and should reduce any separation anxiety.  If your child requires you to stay longer, that is OK.
· The following week the children will come into the class by themselves.  Say goodbye to your child with a quick hug or kiss. Children this age do far better with a promise that you will be back very soon or that you are waiting in the next room.  If your child still needs for you to come in, then do and leave when he/she is settled. This may take a few weeks.  Some children need more time to feel comfortable in a class situation without you.  Your presence in class allows them to participate without anxiety.  They will let you know when you can leave the class.  It is best not to push them or it delays the day when they will feel secure.
· Parents and siblings are welcome to wait and play in the waiting room.  Remember to help your child put things away before you leave.  I offer a lending library of books, tapes and CDs.  Please sign out any items in the logbook.  The limit is one item per child per week. 
· If you leave the waiting room during your child’s class please return promptly for Sharing Time. The first few classes may need to end a little early depending on the children, and it will be upsetting for your child if you are not there when the other parents join in for Sharing Time.
· Listen to your two CDs at home or in the car and remember to do the class activity for the week.  These activities are outlined week by week in your child’s activity booklet.  
· Let me know if you no longer have a CD player at home and I can provide you with a digital download of the CDs
During class your child will sing, listen, dance, move to music, use his/her imagination, pretend play, play instruments, learn to take turns, move with props like hoops and scarves, listen to stories; as well as learn different musical concepts such as high/low, fast/slow, short/long.  This program helps to support your child’s growing independence.  We hope you and your child will enjoy this time together!

Location: Home studio located at 3289 Kodiak St. in Southkeys near Bank & Hunt Club.

The studio entrance is behind the double garage.  Please follow the path to the side door and walk right in.  There is no need to ring the bell.

Parking Regulations on Kodiak Street:

My studio is located in a residential area.  I have had to request a variance to the bylaws of the city of Ottawa in order to teach groups of children in my home studio.  Please be considerate of the neighbours when you park your vehicle.  Try to park as many cars as possible in my double laneway.  If you know you will have to leave in a hurry, park either at the end of the laneway or on my side of Kodiak St. unless other cars are already parked on the other side.  Try not to park opposite another car, especially in winter when the roads get narrower.  Thank you for your attention to this matter.
Class Schedule:

Tuesdays 6:15 to 7 PM
Saturdays 10:45 to 11:30 AM
Class Cancellations:

Classes will be cancelled due to extreme winter conditions when driving conditions or lack of snow clearing warrants it.  In this event you will first be emailed, then called and advised of the cancellation.  These classes will be made up at the end of term whenever possible.

Make-up Classes: All students have been assigned a class time. In order to establish ideal class environments, these assignments should remain constant. There are two classes of KINDERMUSIK IMAGINE THAT: on Tuesdays at 6:15 PM and on Saturdays at 10:45 AM  You can come and attend the alternate class as a make-up. If you or your child is ill or you have plans to be out of town, please call me at 613-739-7589 to let me know and arrange a make-up class.
My studio offers the following Kindermusik programs:

· Kindermusik Village - a 45-minute class for babies from birth to 1½ years and their parent/caregiver

· Kindermusik Our Time - a 45-minute class for children 1½ years through 3½ years and their parent/caregiver

· Kindermusik Imagine That! - a 45-minute class for children 3½ to 5 years

· Kindermusik Our Time Family - a 45-minute class for children from birth to 5 years

· Kindermusik Move & Groove - a 50 minute class for children 5 & 6 years

· Kindermusik for the Young Child - a 60-minute class for children 6 & 7 years

· Kindermusik Adventures - a variety of camp themes offered in the spring for children 0 to 5 years

If you have any questions, concerns, or if I can be of help in any way, please contact us.
We are looking forward to a great semester with you and your child!
Marie  & Noora
Marie Kusters
Noora Nakhaei
miekemusike@gmail.com
noora.nakhaei@gmail.com
613-739-7589

